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Dear Parents and Carers 
 
As we approach the end of this academic year, we are writing to remind you of the uniform requirements for next academic year, starting 
on Tuesday 3rd September 2019.  We must stress to you the importance of all students having the correct uniform when they return 
after the summer break.   
 
Pool Hayes Academy Uniform from September 2019: 
 
Black blazer (with Pool Hayes Academy badge). 
Pool Hayes Academy tie (House colour) 
Black, loose fitted school trousers (‘skinny-fit’/slim fit trousers, leggings, jeans, or lycra trousers are not permitted). 
Black pleated skirt (minimum knee length, not tight fitting). 
White polyester/cotton shirt/blouse (worn with academy tie) with a top button.  To be tucked into waistband of trousers/skirt 
Black socks or tights 
Smart, black, polishable leather shoes: sensible and lightweight. 
Headscarves and turbans must be plain black 
Hair bobbles/hair grips should be of natural hair colour 
 
Our Sixth Form dress code is business wear. 
 
Not acceptable 
 
Black leggings, jeans or tight fitted trousers  
Black boots or suede footwear 
Jewellery or piercings 
False nails  
False eyelashes 
Make-up 
Fashion hair accessories (including headbands) 
 
Caps and ‘hoodies’ are not allowed on academy premises 
Outdoor coats are not to be worn inside the academy buildings 
Hairstyles: no tramlines or borders.  Hair should be of a natural colour. 
No eyebrow shaving 
 
Students must also have a school bag large enough to fit in an A4 folder and equipment needed such as their PE kit, academy planner and 
exercise books. Small ‘over the body’ bags/pouches are not permitted. 
 
We politely remind you that students are to wear black leather/leather-looking, polishable shoes only. Shoes must have no sports 
branding. Socks must be black.  The Principal’s decision will be final in all matters relating to uniform.  We have attached a picture of 
acceptable footwear.  If you are still unsure of what type of shoes to buy, or require support with this, then please do not hesitate to 
contact us at the academy. 
 
We, at the academy, continue to be proud of our students.  We are sure that you agree that by setting high standards in terms of all 
aspects of academy life we can prepare them fully for their future lives.  
 
Thank you for your ongoing support.  
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
P. Harris 
Principal 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


